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AS 2016 draws 

to a close, now is 

a good time to 

reflect on the 

year that has 

been. For police 

officers and staff 

in Greater 

Manchester it 

has once more been a year of 

challenges, changes and 

opportunities. 

GMP is transforming the way it 

works to deliver a service fit for the 

future and protect the most 

vulnerable. And, by investing in 

mobile technology and body-worn 

video, police will be able to spend 

more time doing what they do best ï 

keeping people safe. 

Officers are now taking charge of 

their own cases, delivering a more 

personal service to victims of crime, 

and confidence in the police is high.  

Through closer working with 

partner agencies, youôre leading the 

way in tackling complex crimes such 

as modern slavery, and more people 

are coming forward to report hate 

crime, domestic abuse, and child 

sexual exploitation ï trusting that they 

will be supported and taken seriously. 

Despite the persistent budget cuts, 

careful financial management has 

meant that for the first time in five 

years, we have been able to recruit 

new officers. I know you will join me in 

welcoming each and every one of 

them to the Force. To the new 

recruits, I say you are in good hands 

and in good company.  

I am immensely proud to be your 

Commissioner. Both on duty 

and off, I wish you a very 

merry Christmas and a 

peaceful new year. 

THE festive 

season is a busy 

time for us both 

at work and at 

home. We have 

a huge number 

of policing 

operations in 

place to try and 

keep people safe and secure 

throughout Christmas and New Year. 

As usual we are supporting Key 103ôs 

Mission Christmas toy appeal and 

running a hamper appeal to help 

those who are vulnerable in our 

communities. This is the real spirit of 

Christmas.  

Helping others is at the heart of 

policing and we see it taking place 

every day. I was joined by colleagues 

recently taking this approach to 

Ethiopia to support the charity Retrak. 

It was a chance for us to hopefully 

create a better future for them. In the 

same way that we are trying to do that 

with our Christmas appeals.  

It has been a really busy year with 

positive developments towards the 

target operating model including the 

roll out of the smartphones and 

tablets. Next year we will have the 

new computer system to replace 

GMPICS and OPUS which will be a 

significant development. We are also 

starting to discuss the citizen contract 

with our communities and how they 

can start problem solving in their 

neighbourhoods.  

With fewer of us, there is 

additional pressure that we all face 

and there is no reduction in the 

demands on policing. I want to thank 

you for your continued hard work 

throughout the year.  

I am sure that 2017 will bring us 

some more challenges to face but as 

with previous years I know 

we will continue to do our 

best to help the 

communities of Greater 

Manchester. Have a Merry 

Christmas and enjoy the 

time you have with friends 

and family during the 

festive season. 

Tony Lloyd 

Greater Manchester 

Mayor and PCC 


